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and be made available on the Federal Register of Legislation. This version will supersede the 
CR Code (Version 2.1) (Federal Register of Legislative Instruments No. F2020L00126).  

On 1 July 2022, the Privacy (Credit Reporting) Code 2014 (Version 2.3) (with changes that will 
commence from 1 July 2022) as varied in accordance with this approval, will commence. It 
will be included on the OAIC’s Codes Register3 and be made available on the Federal Register 
of Legislation. This version will supersede version 2.2 of the CR Code. 

The introduction of financial hardship reporting is a significant change in Australia’s credit 
reporting system. To effectively monitor the impacts of the collection, use and disclosure of 
this information, it will be important that those bodies participating within the credit 
reporting system collate sufficient (de-identified) data about the way financial hardship 
information has been used to enable analysis of the uses and impacts. I encourage ARCA to 
work with industry to facilitate the appropriate collection of this data to inform the 
monitoring of the operation of the CR Code, including the OAIC’s next review and further 
variations to the CR Code, as well as the review of Part IIIA of the Privacy Act in 2024. I would 
appreciate ARCA keeping the OAIC updated in that regard. 

If you or your staff would like to discuss this matter further, please contact Emi Christensen, 
Director, Regulation & Strategy Branch, on  or at 

Yours sincerely, 

Angelene Falk 
Australian Information Commissioner & Privacy Commissioner  

10 March 2022  

3 As maintained under s 26U(1) of the Privacy Act. 




